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Dear Mr Wall-Morris

RR/2474/CC(EIA) – CONSTRUCTION OF A NEW ROAD, INCLUDING ENVIRONMENTAL TREATMENT WITH EARTHWORKS, PLANTING, FLOOD AND NOISE ATTENUATION, WILDLIFE COMPENSATION, AND FACILITIES FOR NON-MOTORISED USERS. A259 BELLE HILL, BEXHILL-ON-SEA TO B2092 QUEENSWAY, ST LEONARDS-ON-SEA (KNOWN AS THE BEXHILL-HASTINGS LINK ROAD) 
CONDITION 11 – CONSTRUCTION HOURS

I refer to your letter dated 4 March 2014, requesting approval to undertake works outside the approved hours of construction.  

You are seeking approval to carry out works for a Southern Water diversion, between the hours of 13.00 and 17.00 on Saturday 8th March 2014 and between the hours of 09.00 and 16.00 on Sunday 9th March 2014.  You had originally intended to undertake these works on Saturday 1st and Sunday 2nd March 2014, which had been approved in my letter dated 21 February 2014.  However, no works were undertaken on the Southern Water diversion due to the discovery of an unchartered service and a subsequent design not being in place in time.  
The location of these proposed works is on London Road, as shown on drawing no. B1297000-PH2/2200.01a/0002 Rev C1.  You have indicated that it is not possible to undertake these works during the week due to the current closure of Wrestwood Road and you have confirmed that a route along London Road will remain available for the duration of the works.  The works will involve six operatives and will require the use of one 8 tonnes excavator and one dumper, which will generate a small amount of noise.

/Continued


-2-
5 March 2014
It has been confirmed that local residents will be notified of the intended out of hours works in advance of them taking place.

I have given consideration to this request and taken into account the potential impact of the works on the amenity of nearby residents.  I have also reviewed the length of time you have requested and consider that there is scope for these works to be undertaken outside of the construction hours approved under condition 11.  Therefore under the powers delegated to me pursuant to condition 11, I hereby APPROVE the works detailed in your letter being carried out between the hours of 13.00 and 17.00 on Saturday 8th March 2014 and between the hours of 09.00 and 16.00 on Sunday 9th March 2014.  This approval relates solely to works in connection with the Southern Water diversion on London Road. 
Please note that if at any time these works outside the approved construction hours gives rise to justifiable complaint, or harm to amenity, I reserve the right to withdraw this temporary approval.  Please also note that should you received any complaints, you should notify Sarah Iles on Lewes (01273) 481631 within two working days of receiving the complaint.

Yours sincerely

Tony Cook

Tony Cook

Head of Planning

· Copy for Statutory Planning Register c/o Hastings Borough Council and Rother District Council, Your Ref RR/07/1488 - HS/07/444

· Amanda Parks Technical Assistant

· Bob Pape – East Sussex County Council (via email only)

· Chloe DeRenzy-Martin – East Sussex County Council (via email only)
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